
Inter house cross country





On Friday the 26th September the whole school did the inter house cross country against the other houses (Brooke, Thomas, Drinkwater, Abercrombie.) Lots of races were very close and everyone did amazingly well. The receptions had to do 1 lap of the field, the year 1 and 2s had to do 1 lap of the whole school premises, year 3 and 4s did 2 laps of the school premises, year 5 and 6s had to do 3 laps around the school premises that was really tiring. But everyone tried their hardest. The results are 1st place Brooke, 2nd Drinkwater, 3rd Abercrombie, 4th place Thomas.








Netball Club


The netball club has been going on for two years and twelve members. With two coaches, Miss Birtles and Mrs Dyer, it’s easy to get started! ”Great fun!” said Eva.





Soccer 7 Tournament


The build-up to the tournament was very exciting. Even the press (Ann Cam squad) wanted to interview us. The tournament took place at Newent Community School on the 5th of November. Ann Cam entered two teams, Ann Cam A and a mixed Ann Cam and Pauntley side.


Both teams played four matches. The mixed team drew one match and ran their hearts out in the other three and came close. Meanwhile the Ann Cam A’s strode to victory, drawing one and winning the rest. Lots of action for both teams but the Ann Cam side is going through to the finals.


In the finals on the 17th of November, Ann Cam played four matches, which were all won. All the games were close and tense till the final whistle, but Ann Cam eventually came out on top in every match. The first game that we played was won 2-0. In the second match, Ann Cam beat the opposition with a comfortable 1-0 victory. At half time in all the games Alfie Senior and Jacob Newman were substituted for Ben Winterbotham and Alfie Wilden. In the other 2 matches the score line was 2-0, but for me personally, the highlight of the finals was in the last match when Ellis Beech scored a fantastic lobbed goal from the half way line over the entire team. The team put in a great performance, and won the overall tournament. WELL DONE ANN CAM! 


 By Rio Roberts and Alfie Senior





Newent Cross Country 


On Tuesday the 7th October all the juniors (year 3, year 4, year5, and year 6) went to Newent cross country. We had some great cross country runners and we had some great winners: Molleagh 2nd place, Ellis 1st place, Oliver 9th place, Matilda 9th place, Lilia 10th place, Dan O’Neill 3rd and Harry Tovey 2nd. Well done to everyone who took part everyone did well.








Football Term 1


Our after school football club is kindly run by Allan Hawkins. It is open to the whole school. Sixteen people participate and we play a match every Tuesday on the school field. 


 Here are the results and goal scorers:





September 16th, it was a dramatic 3-3 draw, here are the goal scorers:


Team A: Oliver Smith x2 Alfie Wilden x1.


Team B:  Rio Roberts x3





September 30th, it was a great game; the score was 5-2. Here are the goal scorers:


Team A: Rio Roberts x3 Oliver Smith x2


Team B: Alfie Wilden x2





October 7th, another exciting game, here are the goal scorers: 


Team A: Oliver Smith x2 Edan Jupp x2 Jack Lewis x1


Team B: Jacob Newman x1 Ben Winterbotham x2


October 14th; this week we played an indoor tournament (in the school hall) together. It was really exciting!





It has been really good playing football with each other (and luckily no dirty tackles) this term. Another great big thank you to Allan Hawkins for running the club (and putting up with the talking)!!!


Joint top goal-scorers this term were Rio Roberts and Oliver Smith!





Written and edited by Rio Roberts.(
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